 

Dear Neighbors,   December 2005
 

Normally I would use my monthly e-letter for the CAWLB website to wish all of you a wonderful and safe Christmas, Hanukah and New Year's-- and how it's been another good but challenging year, 
how your CAWLB Board is getting engineering plans and site preliminary studies in gear to finally redo your boat ramp facilities, etc., etc. And all that would be heart-felt and true.
 

But unfortunately I have some very disturbing news to report-- news tied to that nighttime police helicopter we all heard recently.  On Sunday, December 12th at 9 pm, a good neighbor of ours on Oak Drive was 
accosted in his driveway by three darkly-clad, hooded black males who were on foot and hiding in the dimly lit bushes across the street from his house. These three relatively young men approached our neighbor from 
those bushes and each had a gun pointed at him-- three guns.  They told him to drop face down to the pavement and not look at them.  Then they demanded his wallet and cell phone.  
 

Fortunately for our neighbor (whom I will not name out of respect), these three men did not traumatize him further, and took off on foot, northbound on Westwood Drive.  It's unknown if they had a car waiting or whether they trudged through the woods into adjacent Wekiva or Sweetwater. A search of the area did not locate the offenders. This incident is currently being investigated by Seminole's Major Crimes Unit.  I connected with our local Sgt. Lemma and spoke with the victim himself this evening, so these are the facts as of now.  
 

The sergeant encourages everybody in our neighborhood to report suspicious activity and information immediately to their office (407-862-1554, or 407-665-6500 or 911).  Good lighting and visibility is very important.  They have increased their patrol routine throughout our neighborhood.  
 

Are you as outraged as I am?  Thank God these thieves didn't harm him further.  And what if this had been one of our elderly?  Or if children had been nearby?  No one saw or heard a thing, apparently.  The crooks-- who range in age from late teens through their 20s-- vanished mysteriously into the night.   
 

What is certain from these facts are the following:  
 

1)  We have intruders actively casing our area, and they are armed.
2)  They may live elsewhere, but walk our streets at will, night in particular, with hidden weapons.
3)  They arrive on our streets ready and intent for robbery, seeking a victim.
4)  They use dimly lit areas and bushes to await opportunity to victimize others.
5)  They have (for now, at least) gotten away with their crime and can return at any time.  
6)  It not only can happen here, it already has.
 

This is beyond the typical bashed mailboxes, litter, scattered junk laying around and noisy dogs.  
 

This is armed robbery.  
 

It's high time we shake off any complacency we may have had, and be vigilant about each other's safety.  Beyond typical Neighborhood Watch directives, we need to know who's roaming our streets day and night, 
and never hesitate to report anything or anyone strange to the area.  Know your neighbors to the point where you can look out for each other.  Nobody wants to be the next victim, accosted on their own property.  Unfortunately, we live in a time where there is literally no place that's devoid of crime (OK, maybe northern Alaska).  Therefore, let's take a stand right here-- right where we are-- and defend ourselves, our families and our homes. Since we have no tall walls and guard gates, we have to do the next best thing-- look out for each other.  
 

Your neighbor,
John Goring
12-12-05  
